ANNUAL SUPPORT SERVICES PROGRAM REVIEW AND PLANNING PROGRESS

CENTRAL SERVICES
FALL 2007

1. Have there been significant changes in the internal or external environment that necessitated changes to your program review and/or plan? If so, please describe them.

The department experienced a significant change in personnel during the beginning of this fiscal year:  A Switchboard Operator has taken a temporary position in Admissions; a Switchboard Operator moved from a half-time evening position to a full-time day position; the Reprographics Production Coordinator assumed a full-time Local 1 President position; and the evening half-time Offset Technician I moved to a full-time day assignment.  Lastly, the two half-time evening positions are being filled with substitute hourly employees.  As a result, the department has made it a high priority to focus on cross-training and maintaining department services.
2. What is the status of the objectives identified in the Program Action Plan? 

Project September:  The department completed the project to document all calls not successfully served. The results were then shared with the various Student Services departments to address improvement in providing respective services.  Since sharing the results of this project with the various student services departments in Spring 2007, the switchboard has found that several departments have improved their ability to respond to student inquiries on a timely basis.  However, the Counseling department still seems to experience problems with responding to voice mail messages.
Departmental Cross Training:  Given the changes in staffing, this project was given the highest priority and is in place currently.  The telephone / mail and photocopy units are currently documenting and sharing operational information.

The department has not been able to address all other projects given the significant changes in staffing.

3. If some objectives were attained, how successful were the changes in improving program effectiveness?

4. If some objectives were not attained, what were the impediments? Do you still believe these objectives will lead to program improvements?

The balance of the projects may not be addressed this fiscal year given the current staffing changes and the retirement of a department member in December.
5. What have you learned from this process that would inform future attempts to change and improve your program?

None noted.
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